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President?
Message

Another season has come and gone and we sincerely hope you have all enjoyed
being part of Devils. Many thanks go to the Club Management who gave up a great deal
of their time for meetings, fund raising, etc, endeavouring to make conditions more
enjoyable for all.

We were fortunate in retaining the bulk of our players from the previous season
and, along with new signings, we were able to field 11 teams from T Ball to Al. At the
time of writing, 8 teams have a great chance of receiving the winning flag. Surely an
effort such as this must make other Clubs green with envy.

Many thanks to all those dedicated Devils who coached teams this year, headed by
our Al Coach, Gary Dgg. It was most heartening to see all these people giving their
time endeavouring to 1lift the playing standards, " and with success", of their individ-
ual teams.

Jur thanks also to all scorers who gave a tremendous amount of their time on
saturdays running from game to game. Your efforts are greatly appreciated. Also thanks
to Managers and Manageresses for handling various team matters. It's good to see
parents showing interest in their kids as well as in the Club.

To those Devils who volunteered to umpire Junior games on numerous occasions, your
help was greatly appreciated. Let's hope we have more help in this direction next
season.,

Our Carnival once again was a tremendous success and those who participated both
on and off the field are to be congratulated. Robyn Gillinder spent many hours on and
off the telephone organising teams from far and wide to make this day one of our best
ever. To the many Mums and Dads who were at the ground as early as 5 a.m. organising
foodstuffs and marking diamonds, your efforts are truly appreciated.

Our Christmas party at the pool was a resounding success with Santa and his
helpers on hand to distribute gifts to the Under 12 and T Ballers. Tom Murphy and his
Hamburger Stand made sure no-one went hungry with Brian Mountney on the XXXX stand
making sure no-one went thirsty.

Once again our Club has been successful with representative players; to those
girls who gained recognition for their efforts, please accept your Club's
congratulations.

Many thanks to Marg Mountney, our Club Treasurer, who had the task of keeping
our finances in check and Di Paterson, our Secretary, for correspondence ; both have
put many hours into making Devils the successful Club that we all enjoy.

An Insurance Levy on all players imposed by B.S.A. in the latter stage of our
season has increased the financial burden on the Club considerably. Management
decided to bear the cost of this insurance for 1987-88 seascn, but Fees for 1988-89
will have insurance levies included. This is a compulsory levy set down by B.S.A.

Recognition must be given to the committee and the tirgless band of workers who
have unselfishly involved themselves in fund-raising activities throughout the year.
Their efforts have resulted in the Club being financially secure at the end of the
season and with post-season fund raising activities already planned a strong financial
picture is assured for the coming season.




A disappointing attendance was experienced at our last A.G.M. and consequently ve
had difficulty filling all positions. As a result, a second meeting was called to
overcome this. There have been a number of offers to help for next season already, and
this is very encouraging and greatly appreciated. We would like to see more players,
parents, etc, at our next Annual General Meeting on Tuesday, 26th APRIL at 7.15 p.m.
at Kedron Sporting Club, Sixth Avenue, Kedron. It's your chance to elect a committee
or offer your own services for the Club.

To anyone we may have missed, our sincere thanks for your assistance and support
however great or small. To all those participating in Winter Sports, the best of luck
and hope to see you all back with Devils again next season.

Noelf Newton.
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What does the future hold for
Noel Van Winkle?

Crub ﬁ%/ag

1971

1972:

1973

1274

1975:

1976:

1977:

1978:

1979:

1980:

1981:

1982:

Devils Softball Club was founded by. Sandra Gaddes and Elaine Robinson. The
first ever match played on 2nd October against Vikings and won by Devils

12 - 1. There were only 13 members in that year and the team made it to the
Grand Final, but were defeated by Rebels by one run.

There were four Devils teams; the A3 team winning the Premiership and one
being Runners-Up in the Grand Final.

This year we fielded 5 teams. The first nightball started at Hawthorne Park
but no records were kept of that year's results.

This year we had 7 teams with 47 Seniors and 36 Junior Players. Une of our
junior teams took out the Premiership.

Devils fielded 7 teams again, T-Ball being entered for the first time with
our girls taking out the premiership. We also sent our first team to Kumbia
winning the Senior Trophy. Ros Culpitt had played 100 'A' Grade games.

The games were moved to Perry Park this year. We had a change of name to
'REDLEGS" in the night competition and the team were the premiers of that
competition. Devils tock 3 teams up to Kumbia and won all three divisions.
Sandra Ford(Gaddes), Joyce and Leigh Lester all played 100 'A' Grade games.

Devils now had 5 Senior and 5 Junior teams, with T-Ball and 12A teams winning
their Premierships. Diane Lowry played her 100th 'A' Grade game.

We had 5 Senior and 6 Junior teams this year, with 5 in the Grand Finals and
2 being Grand Final winners. Wendy Fallis reached her 100th game. Southside
Nightball Prometional Softball tournament started at Langlands Park with our
team called 'RED DEVILS' winning the Grand Final. Our Redlegs team at Perry
Park were Runners-up.

This year Devils had 4 Junior and 7 Senior teams with 3 teams making the
Grand Finals, 2 of which were Premiers. Our Redlegs were Grandfinalists.
Patti Walker reached her 100 'A' Grade game, and Sylvia Van Der Valk played
100 Club games.

We had 9 Senior and 4 Junior teams this year. Devils won the Brisbane Club
Championship Trophy for the first time, with 10 teams making semi-finals, 2
of them undefeated. Nightball moved from Perry Park to the QSH Diamond at
Downey Park. Our Southside team 'RED DEVILS' won the Premiership again.
200th 'A' Grade games played by Joyce Lester and Diane Lowry; Debbie MzColm
reached 100 'A' Grade games.

Devils fielded 13 teams again this year, taking out the Club Championship
again in Brisbane Day Softball Competition. 7 teams made the Grand Finals
with 2 Junior teams becoming the Premiers. We sent 3 teams to Kumbia again
and again took off the Club Championship, the A Grade and Under 16 Finals.

We fielded 13 teams and 6 made the finals. We lost our Coaching Director and
most of our A Grade players to other clubs. Devils sent teams to Kumbia and
Redcliffe carnivals retaining the Kumbia Trophy. Papline Harvey-Short, Kerry
Pollock and Sue Gamble made their 100 A Grade games this year. A sad moment
for the Club with the loss of our Patron, Bill Tegner, who is missed by all
Devils. The Nightball teams fared well with the Under 17 team taking off the
Premiership.




1983: The Club still a bit shaky with the loss of a lot of senior players managed
to win only 3 Grand Finals. We had 13 Dayball teams and 3 Nightball teams
this year. The A grade fielding Elaine Davies, a Canadian Pifcher. Sandra
Ford played her 200 A Grade game this season. We fared well, winning all
Junior Finals in the Rebels, Kumbia and Toowoomba Carnivals.

1984: Devils fielded 13 teams this year with 4 Junior teams becoming Premiers
and T-Ball being Runners-Up. The Reserve Grade Nightball taking out the
only senior Premiership. We attended Kumbia and Rebels Carnivals coming
avay with the Under 14 Trophy from Rebels. We entered a team in the Mixed
Competition held in off-season at Redlands and reached the preliminary
finals, This year saw the introduction of the new uniform into the Club
in Nightball with a promise to the Seniors to wear it in the Dayball
Competition in 1985/86.

1985: The Club fielded 12 Dayball and 2 Nightball Teams with 4 teams winning
Premierships and 2 teams as Runners-Up. Bob Payne organised a team in the
South Brisbane Winterball Competition and won the Premiership. Debbie Mc
Colm played her 200th game in 1984 with her 250th 'A' Grade game this year.

1986: The Club fielded 13 Day and 2 Night teams with Premiers going to 16A, 148
and T-Ballj; UléeB and U14A being Runners-Up. We entered a team in the
National Club Championships in Brisbane and performed consistently well.
Bob Payne and Chris Welsh fielded a team in the South Brisbane Competition
and came away winners for the second successive year. Craig Sinclair was
the driving force for Devils to enter the Men's Competition at Bannister
Park, where our A grade team were Runners-Up and two members of that team
were announced in Brisbane A with three in Brisbane B Representative Teams.
Cralg and Steve Armitage were subsequently named in the Queensland Squad.
Our Club was finally asked to field a team for the Medibank Series and
finished a creditable fourth.

1987: This year was a mixed bag for the Club as a whole. The Men again competed
at Bannister Park with a social team entering in the fun at B2 level. Our
A Grade was again Runners-Up with the B2's just missing out on the final
four. Our Carnival was again held in late September with a goodly profit
being obtained to start the season. Medibank Nightball sav our participation
at A Grade level, but the girls did not fare as well this year. Under 17's
and below enjoyed a trip to Lismore in early February with all teams doing
extremely well. We saw a drop in the number of players with our Club and
only fielded 11 teams with Al, Bl, both Ulé's and all the Ul4's making the
semis. Six teams made the Grand Finals with 4 Premiers and 2 Runners-Up,
The Under 1ZA's were First Round Leaders and finally Runners-Up.
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SOCIAL CONVENOR'S REPORT

We had a sizzling start to the season, a B.B.Q. in fact. Again the generous
Gillinders opened up their house and their hearts to start the year off with our
customary pre-season get-together. The afternoon was a great success with Tom Murphy
showing he is not only a discerning butcher but a great B.B.Q. chef. Thanks again to
the Gillinders for their hospitality and helpfulness.

The next venture we organised for the club was a Car Rally. Although poorly
attended {less than 10 cars!!) the day was thoroughly.enjoyed by all. We set off (at
timed intervals) from Downey Park to find our way around round-a-bouts, up lookouts
and down gullies to find the elusive bird's feather; finally arriving at Iron Bark
Gully {where?) to be fed once again by Tom and his trusty Barby, (when Brian finally
arrived with the grog).

After the dust had settled from the stampede to the food and drink, we came to
the business of working out who had won the rally. It appeared an outsider, (gasp!!
horror!!) the dreaded RED Knight from the Land of S0X and her Al navigating team,
had stolen first place by a mere whisker from E1ly Payne and the navigating Penney
girls. Thankfully no divorces (not even the Mountneys) resulted from the Car Rally
and we all found our way back home again.

In December we decided to get into the Christmas Spirit by inviting Santa and
his two young helpers to Chermside Pool, where we were having a swim (How's the
water, Noel?) and a B.B.Q. Yes Tom again!! The T-Ballers and the Under 12's really
enjoyed Santa's visit but didn't some of those 16's look foolish crawling around on
their knees begging Santa for a lolly - I guess we are all children at heart.

Due to the Lismore Trip, the proposed date for the Sixties Night crept closer
towards the end of the season. When we could finally arrange a time it seemed most
people were unavailable, so the night had to be cancelled due to poor ticket sales.
Hopefully next year we can have a theme dinner dance and get all of you to come
along and bop the night away.

WHITTLING
As the season

draws to a close AWAY

I would like to THE HOURS
take this . b
opportunity to
congratulate all
the teams and
coaches on their
creditable.
performances and
fo compliment Lthe
players on their
fine display of
sportsmanship
this season.

I will pot be
continuing as
Social Convenor
next season due
to personal and
professional
commitments, but
I wish to thank
the Commitiee

for their help

and support

throughout the year

and for the opportunity
to work with a fine
bunch of people.

I urge you all to
make the next Social
Convenor's life a
lot easier, and
yours a lot brighter,
by attending club
functions and
supporting fund-
raising, so that
we can give our
players their well-
earned trophies and
keep Devils Club
strong in the vyears
to come,

Maxene Whittlea,




DEVILS' CARNIVAL

Devil's Carnival this year attracted entries from 33 teams and our own people
filled in the gaps in Under 16 and the A Grade. In fact, our A Grade had to move
over to allow a last minute entry from the Far North Coast Regional Team coached
by Jim Roach from Ballina.

When I say move over, I mean our A Grade won against all comers but allowed
the FNC Team to play the final against Redlands with the Ballina people coming
away victorious.

Once again, we were blessed with good weather - I don't want to be there when
the drought breaks over Kedron.

The Canteen did a roaring trade with a happy band of helpers there from
Sparrow's along with the diamond markers. Many, many thanks to these people whe
come out bright and early to set up - without your help, No carnival - No money!

LUNCH ANYONE?  ANYONE!

BOB'S BACK

DEVILS ON TOUR

At 2.30 p.m. on the 6th February, the first bus of our entourage left Downey Park
filled to capacity with noisy but happy players and some willing parents. This was
followed at 5.30 p.m. by our second equally noisy but happy crew. Destination was
Lismore - with accommodation being kindly provided by Richmond River High School.
After a night's sleep of what seemed like ten minutes, everyone was up early and
raring to go (7)

Devils contingent consisted of five teams - Under 17 (coached by Gary 0gg and Roy
Wyatt), Under 15A (Bob Payne and Tony Raiteri), Under 15B (Bob Gannon and Sharyn
Panney), Under 13A (Aileen Earle and Donna Penney), and Under 138 (Sharon Mountney
and Susan Johngson).

A successful day followed especially for the 15A and 15B teams who won every game.
A bit of a 'hiccup' at lunch time and some wet weather in the afternoon didn't
dampen the spirits. A stroke of bad luck was suffered by Tracey Paterson (ankle
ligaments) but, at the time of writing, Tracey was up and about once again... guite a
tough cookie is our Tracey!

Our weary little troupe arrived back at 8 p.m. Sunday night - still can't
understand how the second bus arrived back at the same time as the first bus - it
made so many stops - sight-seeing perhaps?

A big thanks to all the players, coaches, scorers, managers and also the Mums
and Dads who helped in supervision.

Finally, a big thank you to Brian Mountney for the organisation of the trip -
now will you please get rid of the green folder!...And s0 say alf of ws, Ed.




REPRESENTATIVE HONOURS 1987/88

QUEENSLAND SCHOOLGIRLS

BRISBANE UNDER 14 -

UNDER 16 -

SENIORS -

QUEENSLAND UNDER 19

SENIORS

AUSTRALTAN SELECTION
CAMP

I

Primary: Tammy Dare, Judith Forbes
Secondary: Carrie MacCarthy, Leanne Mountney

Elizabeth Buckley, Melissa Johnson, Tania Smith,
Tammy Dare, Melanie Wilson, Georgina Kerr,
Shari Stevens, Kathy Smallcombe

Allison Waters, Kellie Thompson, Michelle Murphy,
Narelle Sharrock, Leah Mellish

Maria Kosenko, Stephanie Gill, Selina Raiteri,
Shelley Payne, Kerryn Harry, Carrie MacCarthy,
Leanne Mountney

Shelley Payne, Kerryn Harry, Selina Raiteri,
L.eanne Mountney

Maria Kosenko, Stephanie Gill, Jo Hopkins-Lamb

Maria Kosenko

PREVIOUS AUSTRALIAN REPRESENTATIVES -

Elaine Robinson, Sandra ford, Joyce lLester,
Pauline Harvey-Short

PREVIDUS QUEENSLAND REPRESENTATIVES -

JUNIORS -

SENIORS -

Deborah McColm

Joyce Lester
Diane Lowry
Sandra Ford
Deborah McColm

Rosslyn Culpitt
Joyce Lester
Leigh Lester
Sandra Ford
Diane Lowry
Wendy Fallis
Patti Walker
Deborah McColm
Pauline Harvey-Short
Sue Perry

Kerry Pollock

Wendy Fallis, Joyce lLester, Leigh Lester, Deb. McColm,
Diane Lowry, Sue Perry, Pauline Harvey-Short, Karen Moore,
Caroline Grice, Patrice Webb, Jenny Clark, Sharon and
Lynda Cunnington, Kerryn Harry, Linda lLaukirbe, Allison
Talbot, Emily Kerekes, Leigh MacCarthy, Shelley Payne,
Carrie MacCarthy, leanne Mountney '

Alison Dawson, Wendy Fallis, Sandra Ford, Joyce Lester,
Deborah McColm, lLeigh Lester, Diane Lowry, Teena Kelly,
Pauline Harvey-Short, Elaine Robinson, Maryanne Walsh,

Allison Talbot, Marie Machen, Maria Kosenko, Stephanie

Gill, Shelley Fayne, Kerryn Harry, Jo Hopkins-Lamb

250 'A' GRADE CLUB GAMES RECORD

05/04/86 against Saints
200 'A' GRADE CLUB GAMES RECORD
17/10/80 against Redsox
12/12/80 against Redsox
26/11/83 against Redsox
27/10/84 against Saints
100 'A' GRADE CLUB GAMES RECGCRD
08/11/75 against Rebels
06/11/76 against Rebels
06/11/76 against Rebels
27/11/76 against Rebels
15/10/77 against Redsox
28/01/79 against Toowoomba
17/11/79 against Rebels
26/09/80 against Panthers
17/09/82 against Redsox
20/10/82 against Jaguars

17/11/82 against Panthers

TEAM

Al

A2

Bl

B3

UlgA

UieB

Ul4A

ui4aB

ul4ac

U12A

T-BALL

NIGHTBALL

MEDIBANK

TEAM OFFICIALS - 1987/88

COACH

GARY OGG
CHRIS WELSH

MIKE WILLIAMS
BOB GANNON

ROY WYATT

JEFF MORTON
CHRIS BOWN

TRACEY THOMPSON

BOB PAYNE
TONY RAITERI

CARRIE MacCARTHY

PAULA WARNER
ATLEEN EARL

SUSAN JOHNSON

SHARON & LEANNE
MOUNTNEY

DONNA PENNEY
TRACEY GILLINDER

GARY O0GG
CHRIS WELSH

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

MANAGER/ESS

Where would we be without Coaches!

MARGARET MOUNTNLY

LORRAINE MURPHY

ROY WYATT

ANNE MORTON

REECE MATTES

ANNE EVANS

GRAHAM SMALLCOMBE

MRS. CARROLL

ROSEMARY BUTLER

DONNA NEWTON

SHARYN PENNEY

JANETTE SMITH

We appreciate the extra effort needed to furnish reports for this Edition. It may
seem like your job is endless, especially when your scripts have to be in during
the all important finals, but the readers of this magazine really do appreciate it.
To Lyn Macfarlane who again took the Team Photos, and to the sundry other people
whose snapshats adorn this limited edition, our sincere thanks.

SAY CHEESE

DONNAT



B _GRADE MENS TEAM

Back Row - George Mitlfen, LLoyd Warner, AlLen Connon, Jegf Monton, Michaed Millex,
. Brian Mountney, Chiis Bown, Leanne Mountney (Asst.Coach)

Middfe Row - CLem Beavis, Roy Wyatt, David Nugent, Peter Kingsley, Sharon Mountuey

Front Row - Gary Ogg, Anne Moxnton (Scorex) {Coach)

Coaching the Men's B Grade side was quite an experience (an unforgettable one
at that). We started the season intent on having a fun time. Amazingly enough we
started to win games and all of a sudden, things got serious!

Oggy started the season as pitcher, then decided to go walkabout (in Ireland?!1),
revealing to us the pitching talents of Chris Bown. Chris (Bam-Bam) is also a
powerful hitter of the ball (perhaps it's something to do with his 'gadget bat' and
suntanned legs). He earned the batting award with his copnsistency. Roy Wyatt was our
very reliable catcher, which earned him the Most Valuable Trophy at the end of the
season. Brian Mountney, our first base, didn't get a trophy {perhaps the coaches
didn't like him!). Only kidding, Dad - we thought you were pretty brave taking some
of those throws from Chris.

Although we managed a creditable fourth, our reward was seeing great improvement

in players such as Lloyd Warner and George Miller (both worked steadily in the infield)

Peter Kingsley (who's never short of a word), and Michael (did you see me take that
cateh) Miller. Jeff Morton always knew how to take it for the team. We're not picking
on you Jeff, but sometimes the scorer already had HPB (hit by pitched ball) beside

your name BEFORE you came into bat. Clem Beavis and John Mahoney shared short stop and

third base positions, and were equally successful. David Nugent, the Coaches' Award
vinner, continually showed us what a great arm he has with many memorable throws from
the outfield.

Finally, we'd just like to say what a pleasure it was to coach this side. Thanks
to Gary Ogg for his guidance, Anne Morton for scoring, and lan Smith for the extra
coaching, and also for giving the guys a 'rev' when they needed it. Having twelve
players in the side was sometimes difficult -~ but everycne showed understanding when
we had to take players on and off to give everyone a game. Also we'd like to thank
the guys for their support and for listening to what we had to say (not many grown
men will listen to two teenage girls). See you all again soon.

Sharon , Leanne

Back Row - Grant Russell{Coach), Chais Welsh, Ian Smith, Geoff Michel, Mark Katene,
Stewart Kell, Tony Whittred, Ngaire Huston{Scorer)
Front Row - BALEL HustontManager), Scott Cagney, Barry Foxover and Grandson,
'Buck’ Sinclair, Cralg Sinclain, Steven Vincent, Bi€L Smithson.

Runners-Up again, the guys are getting the feeling of 'always a bridesmaid,
never the bride', or should it be groomsman, anyway you get the drift. The team
was successful in having Craig Sinclair, Tony Whittred and Ian Smith named in the
Brisbane A Grade Team, who competed in the State Carnival at Hervey Bay.

it was soon after this that Craig was offered a position with Papatoetoe in
New Zealand for six months and the offer of a job went with it, so off went Craig.
We wish him well and look forward to seeing him back here March/April.

TAN SMITH

IN ACTION



Al TEAM REPORT

Back Row - Leanne Mountney, Senila Raiteri, Stephanie GL€EL, Carrdie MacCarthy, ;
Jo Hopkins-Lamb, Chris WelshiAsst.Coach), Margaret Mountney{Manageress)
Faont Row - Gary COgglCoach), Maria Kosenko, Shelley Payne, Kenayn Harry,
Leah MellLish ‘

The 1987-88 season has been one of triumphs and disappointments.

Our inconsistent form has been of great concern to myself and all associated with
the team, players, officials and supporters.

Nothing could demenstrate this more than our quick elimination from the Medibank
Nightball Series yet our solid start to the Dayball Fixtures. Our inconsistency
continued throughout the season - we performed well against top teams - but poorly
against weaker teams.

_ In trying to explain this I can only accept that the preparation I required of the
girls - both physically and mentally - was not good enough.

At season's end we finished 4th after the rounds - our losses to sides who finished
lover than us certainly cost us a much higher position.

On looking back on the season, I need to thank many people for their input into the
team's performance:

To Maria, Stephanie and Kirsten for their work - organising and taking the pre-
season trainings in my absence

To our Assistant Coach -~ Chris Welsh - who benefited the team greatly with his
incredible knowledge, enthusiasm and dedication.

To the Club Committee, and in particular Brian and Noel, for their unqualified
support

To Margaret and Fay for scoring for the most difficult coach in the club and the
noisiest team in the dug-out by far

To Sharon Mountney, Sue Johnson, Tracey Thompson, Kellie Thompson, Lauren Gaddes,
Paula Warner, Allison Waters and Leah Mellish, who ensured we could always field a team
in Al by filling in when required - particularly when we were unexpectedly depleted to
8 players after the Christmas Break.

To the B players vho represented Devils in Al this season - Maria - Stephanie -
Leanne - Kerryn - Carrie - Selina - Jo and Shelley -~ for your support and devotion to
the club, the sport and to myself, no matter how difficult I made it for you at
different times ~ I have appreciated it. ’

As I wrote last year, this team is capable of winning a Premiership - as I write
this it could happen in 1987-88, as Redsox have just found out in the Semi-Final -

we're good, If not 87-88, let's do it in B88-89.

WINNERS
ARE
GRINNERS!

IT'S ALL
A BIT
MUCH

FOR THE
COACH!




AZ TEAM RLPORT

Back Row - Loaraine Murphy(Manageress), Jodie Gaddes, Sharon Mountney,
Mike Williams(Coach), Michelfle Murphy, Lauren Gaddes, Leah Mellfish,
Bob Gannon{Coach), ALLison Waters

Front Row - Susan Johnson, Paula Warner, Tracey Thompson, Kellie Thompson

From the problems of the selection trials, we all knew this would be a year of
consolidation, when the old guard meets the new guard. It turned out to be almost a
completely new team from the 1986/87 A2. Combined with a few oldies, we had a mixture
of Ul4's, Ule's and lower grade players. This was further complicated by the fact that
none of the chosen players nominated in the pitching position, After a discussion, the
rest of the team nominated Susan and Lauren with Susan taking on the major role.

Throughout the season the results took on a familiar reqularity. We always scored
enough runs to win but allowed a few errors in the field to deny us victory. A great
deal of work on the training field to eradicate this always seemed to come undone under
the pressure or excitement of the game situation.

Concentration seemed to depend on the opposition. For teams vhich should have given
us a close result defeated us with ease while games against the top teams were fought
down to the last second. Towards the latter part of the season, injuries and illness
affected both the players and coaching staff,

My thanks go to Bob Gannon for taking over the reins for the second half of the
season. His enthusiasm was evident in the team performances and cohesiveness in the
final games.

TEAM MEMBERS:

ALLISON - FIRST BASE. Big improver of the season. Nerves in the beginning gave way to
a confident and competent performer by the end of the seasen.

JODIE ~ SECOND BASE. On-field experience was of great value to the team. Jodie always
gave an enthusiastic and polished performance on the diamond.

KELLIE - SHORTSTOP/CENTREFIELD. Excellent lead batter and will develop into one of
the best batters in the club, After a nervous introduction on the field, improved
remarkably by the end of the season.

LAUREN - THIRD BASE. As the season progressed so did Lauren's performance on third
base. Her aggressive attitude on the infield is a model for eothers to follow.

LEAH - LEFTFIELD, A competent performer in most parts of the field, who only started
to show her batting ability in the latter part of the season - The guiet achiever.
Improvement was rewarded with regqgular appearances in the Al.

MICHELLE - CATCHER. Matured greatly throughout the season with good batting and showed
a dominance of the infield, which is required by a top catcher. With Michelle's
attitude to training and her ability, she has potential to go a long way in softball.

PAULA - CENTREFIELD/CATCHER. Had little chance to show her ability in the catching
position but handled centre well. She is a top team player whose enthusiasm was of
great benefit when egos were down.

SHARCN - RIGHTFIELD/SHORTSTOP. Fielding and batting performance coupled with onfield
experience made Sharon a pleasure to have in the team. Her enthusiasm constantly
improved team performance.

SUSAN - PITCHER. 100% for the whole season and a top batting effort. Sue's attitude
on the field is a model for softballers te follow.

A big thanks to both Lorraine and Lyn without whose help the season would not have
run smoothly. Both had a very professional and dedicated manner. To those players of
Ulé and Bl, who filled in or sat on the bench, it was very much appreciated.
Congratulations to all those A2's who received representative honours throughout the
season. ,

Mike Williams.

LAUREN/LISMORE TRIP



Bl TEAM REPORT

Runners-Up

Back Row - Roy Wyatt(Coach), Juldie Bown, Sue Harndis, Vickd Gannon
MiddEe Row - Viv MacCarthy(Scoren), Kewrd Gorman, Therese Kelly, Sheila Gralton
Front Row - JAEL Atkins, Donna Pemney, Anne Morton, Tracey Wyatt

This team is a great blend of youth and experience. With all players getting on
so well together and all prepared to both give and accept advice from one another, it
is a pleasure to be involved with them. They certainly have been an excellent group
to coach. At the time of writing, this harmony is reflected in the fact that they
have led the grade from start to finish.

Their great team spirit comes to the fore after someone makes an error. There is
always someone nearby to pick up the player and rejuvenate them with words of
encouragement. Players in a batting slump benefit similarly.

All are enthusiastically prepared to shoulder their portion of extra duties.
Special thanks must go to Donna Penney for her umpiring efforts.

The most gratifying aspect of their game is their willingness to play any
position requested of them (even if totally unfamiliar and to the detriment of their
own performance) for the good of the team.

SHETLA GRALTON =~ Sheila seems to play better every year. She pitched extremely well
all season. Her biggest asset is her control and knowledge of opposition batters and
umpire's demands on the day.

TRACEY WYATT -~ Tracey's catching continues to improve and she is regaining her
confidence in batting. Her aggression on the bases and general enthusiasm make her a
vital team member. :

VICKI GANNON -~ Experienced first base who is batting extremely well. Vicki is a
constant source of encouragement and assistance to younger players.

ANNE MORTON ~ Anne is playing with much more confidence this year and is showing
much better form. Considering her work commitments make her attendance at training
difficult, she has performed extremely well both in the field and with the bat. On
Saturdays, her devotion to the Club often prevents her from warming up properly for
her own game.

DONNA PENNEY - Providing Donna settles herself, she can throw anybody out at first.
Fven though she often considers the coach a good target, she has batted well all
season. She is very receptive to advice and is prepared to follow instructions to
the letter.

THERESE KFLLY - Therese pulled off some great plays at shortstop. She is a very
competent batter and is quick on the bases. With continued efforts on her skills,
she can go a long way in the game.

JILL ATKINS - When confident (or after a heavy night), Jill can bat and field
better than most. With encouragement, she is always a valuable team member.
JULIE BOWN -~ Julie proved to be a brilliant outfielder. She rarely misses a ball -

many of which most players wouldn't even reach. She is the focus of our outfield and
wvas sorely missed while on holidays in New Zealand.

SUE HARRIS - Sue is an extremely valuable utility player. She played well in about
five different positions during the season (many of which she had not played much
befare). Even if she is the centre of attention sametimes of f the field, she has the
ability to play at a higher level with more experience. She bats and fields well.

KERRI GORMAN -~ OCur latest import from over the Tasman, Kerri has been the quiet
achiever of our team. She has made some excellent plays from both infield and outfield
and is extremely quick on the basepaths.

It has been a pleasure to coach these ladies and I thank them sincerely for their
ca-operation. Many thanks too to Jeff Morton for his assistance and to all the scorers,
especially Viv MacCarthy who shouldered most of the season's duties.

ATM
FOR
THE

BARBY

HARRY !



B3 TEAM REPORT

Back Row - Janet Hi£E, Sue Hawley,
Maxene Whittles, Jeff Morton
(Coach)
Midd€e Row - Lyn Crowe, Debbie Watt,
Knisten Morgan
Front Row - Bromwyn Moore, Victordla Jones,
Sharyn Penney

Ihe season started with a team that showed a lot pf talent. Unfortunately due to
work and other outside commitments, it became difficult to field a consistent side
each week, Thanks must go to all the girls from junior teams who played for us
throughout the season.

The girls played well throughout the season and, although we only won a couple of
games, the girls adjusted well to the senior game and, in some cases, the game itself.
(Some of these girls had not played for years).

As the season progressed, all team members showed improvement in their skills. We
finished the season with a convincing win and I think this shows promise for next
season.

SUL HAWLEY - Sue became our pitcher after a couple of games and, as the season
progressed, her ability became obvious and her skills improved. With some work, she
will become a more consistent player of this position. Sue also proved to be our most
consistent batter and certainly is a most valuable member to have in a team.

BRONWYN MOORE - Bronwyn had a good season and showed improvement in all aspects of the
game. She started as our 3rd base player and, when we needed, became our catcher.
Considering she hasn't played this position for quite a while, she played well and
improved with esach game. Bronwyn also hit the ball hard and flat and was certainly a
valuable team member. Best wishes te Bronwyn and George for their wedding in March.
Hope you have a great day!

JANET HILL - Janet also had a good season, playing mainly lst base, but, when called
upon, was able te play any position that we asked her to. Janet fielded the ball
solidly and also batted consistently with the odd home run for good measure. Janet's
attitude towards and enthusiam for the game make her an asset to any team.

KRISTEN MORGAN - Kristen played 2nd base this season and as well as improving her
basic skills, improved the tactical aspect of her game at this position., Kristen is
a handy player to have in a team as she always seems to hit the ball well when you

really need it.

SHARYN PENNEY - After a planned retirement, Sharyn found that she couldn't stay away
from the game. Sharyn was a welcome addition to the team and as our 3rd base player,
fielded solidly and batted consistently. Sharyn's team spirit is also a wvelcome
addition to any team.

VICTORIA JONES - Vicky played centrefield this season and proved to be a safe
outfielder, putting in 100% effort to take any fly balls that came her way. Vicky
also had a good strong throw to home base to stop some runners crossing the plate.
She batted fairly well and, with some confidence in her own ability, 1 think her
batting would improve out of sight.

MAXENE WHITTLES - Maxene hadn't played for quite a while and went out on the field
each week and gave 100%. As the season progressed, the improvement in her game was
evident. Maxene played rightfield and took some pretty spectacular catches. Her
batting improved and her speed around the bases was quite something. Just shows you
what the more mature members of the club can do.

DEBBIE WATT - Debbie joined the team halfway through the season, having never played
the game before. Debbie showed great enthusiasm for the game and worked hard to develop
her basic skills. With each passing match, her game improved and she has become a
competent outfielder. Debbie also showed ability with the bat and batted the ball

well. With more practice and match play, Debbie will become a good softball player.

LYN CROWE - Lyn was another addition to the team in the latter part of the season.
Lyn played shortstop and, with good solid groundwork and a good understanding of the
game, proved to be a valuable player in this position. Lyn also hit the ball well and
proved to be a consistent member of our batting line-up. We look forward to seeing

vou next season.

We must also mention Kay Oliphant, Kathy Nash, Lea Coulthurst, Chrissy Wright,
Sue Cook and Sara Daly, other members of the team, who for various reasons could not

play the whole season.

In closing, we would like to say that we enjoyed the season with this team. The
attitude and enthusiasm towards the game that these girls showed made it a worthwhile
season and we look forward to seeing you all next year for an even better season.
Many thanks must also go to Glenda Jones, our Manageress, Anne Morton, our scorer and
last, but not least, to all our supporters throughout the season.

Jegt and Chrdis.




UNDER 16A TEAM REPORT

Premiers

TEAM

TALK

! THE SIXTEENS

Back Row - Tracey Thompson(Coach), Carolyn Gyite, Del Carbis{Scorer), ,

Narelle Sharrock, Reece Mattes(Manageress), BellaMascot) AT PLAY
Middee Row - Kinsty Mattes, Katrina Carbis, Vanessa Mattes, Dandi Lamb
Front Row - Alison Kelly, Cara Jones, Melanie Jones

Well what can I say? Everything has fallen into place this season which has made

it a pleasure to coach this young team. When I say young, all ten girls played in
Under 14 last year with four of these girls still eligible for Ul4 this past season.

but were mature enough to know that special ingredients are needed to form a REAL team.
The girls gquickly formed a coherent, professional team, who were continually thinking
and responding to any situation that arose. With these qualities, this team has
literally BLOWN AWAY the opposition and have been on top of the ladder all season.

this team will not only be victorious this season but will go a very long way. I wish
each girl the best of luck for their softball future and guarantee that they'll always
have my full support.

when I had other commitments. Sometimes it was a little much to ask but he was still
more than willing to help. Thanks heaps!!

From the beginning of the season, the girls have shown and exhibited their talent

With same determination and dedication that these girls have been exhibiting,

. HIND
This season couldn't have run as smoothly if it wasn't for my Manageress, Mrs.
Mattes, my scorers, Del Carbis and Viv MacCarthy, and all the Mums and Dads for their QUARTER
support throughout the season. OF
Special thanks go to Bob Gannon, who acted as my assistant and took over for me LAMB

Dverall it has been a special season!!
GO SOFTBALL!! GO DEVILS!!
Tracey.




UNDER 16B TEAM REPORT

Rumners- Uy

s

.

Back Row - Susan Payne, Bob Payne|Coach}), Tony RaiterilAsst.Coach), Nicofe Johnston !
Middfe Row - Renee Johnston, Kim Evans, Sherdidan Gralton, Nicole Tinney i
Front Row - Anne Evans|Manageress), Stephanie Watker, Melynda Paterson, Tracey

Giltinder, Dand Schwyn .

At the time of this report we are running second with a lot of work still to be
done in order to achieve our goal and win the big one. Being a shift worker and a
coach isn't easy, so 1'd really like to thank the girls for being so supportive and
bearing with me throughout the season.

I would particularly like to thank Noel Newton and Brian Mountney for helping me
in the early stages. Sincere thanks must go to Tony Raiteri, who became my Assistant
Coach and, I should add, has done a tremendous job. I could not have achieved as much
with the team without him.

Special thanks to Robyn Gillinder, our scorer and to Anne Evans; our Manageress.
Carrie MacCarthy deserves a mention for the support she gave our team when we needed
the Under 14A's to fill in.

"THE TEAM"

SUE PAYNE -~ PITCHER. Sue was elected Captain by her team mates and has proved her
vorthiness by an all round effort in helping the team. As well as leading the batting
averages, her pitching has been a steady influence on the team. Well done Sue. -

MELYNDA PATERSON - CATCHER. Melynda is the smallest in the team but it never stops
her from putting in a quts effort. She is able to reach great heights with her agility.
She has been the most successful catcher in the team and deserves congratulations for
her all-season effort, '

e Tk

NICOLE JOHNSTON — FIRST BASE. Nicole is a player who encourages her team mates almost
always, on and off the field. This is an important aspect in so far as boosting team
morale. She is an enthusiastic player and I am more than happy with her glovework at
first. Good on ya Nick.

KIM EVANS - SECOND BASE. Kim has played various positions all year, but I feel second
base is the position which suits her most. Her coverage between bases has been
excellent and she is, to me, a valuable player to have on the team. Good work Kim.

SHERIDAN GRALTON - THIRD BASE/PITCHER. Sheridan has had a great season at third and
also, being a pitcher, is a great asset to the team. With her strqng throw and.good
glovework, she is an impressive player on the diamond. Coﬂceptratlon and prgctlce at
pitching should prove worthwhile to Sheridan and hard work will ensure a bright future,

Wiell done Sheridan.

TRACEY GILLINDER - SHORTSTOP/PITCHER. Tracey has proved she is a very valuable utility
player. Her pitching is looking terrific at this stage and, if she practices, works
hard mentally and physically, and is really determined to do well, Tracey will be a
player to watch out for in the future. Best of luck Trace.

NICOLE TINNEY - LEFTFIELD. Being a first year player is always hard and Nicky has
proved herself as a real team member. Just stick with it and work hard and you'll
achieve what you want to. The confidence you've gained throughout the season is a very
important part of the game. It's what makes an ordinary player a good player. Good
season Nicole,

STEPHANIE WALKER - CENTREFIELD/PITCHER. Stephanie is a great utility player and a
valuable asset to the team. I can put her anywhere in the field and know she will
perform. With all her qualities and her pitching ability as well, Stephanie has
really pleased me this season. Congratulations Stephanie.

RENEE JOHNSTON - RIGHTFIELD. Renee has great potential to be a really good performer.
She has all the qualities it takes and, if she practices, she will achieve vhat she
wants to. Just a little more confidence in yourself, Renee, and you'll really feel
your game improve. Good season Renee.

DANIELLE SCHWYN - UTILITY. Dani came into the team prepared to hit the ball hard and
this is what she has done to help boost the team. She always gives 100% effort at
games and at training. I'm sure, with confidence in yourself and your game, Dani, you
will be a worthy player in the future. Well done Dani.

To all helpers and supporters, may I take this opportunity to thank you all.

{Coach)

Bob Payne

Tony Raditend (Asst. Coach)




UNDER 14A TEAM REPORT

_ Well kids, for my second coaching job, it has been one of my better years and if
we win, lose or draw the grand final, I will still be as proud of you all as I gm_now!
4’f‘:”1’€$f?5 : Good luck in your seasons to come in softball and I hope all your goals and ambitions
| are fulfilled.
‘uﬁﬁw,"J ) i..;_”,"”  "' ' Love you all,

Carrie. xx

Back Row - Graham Smallcombe{Manager), Melissa Johnson, Georgie Kenn, Melanie Wilson,
Nataldie Cook, Carnie MacCarthylCoach ) N

Middfe Row - Judith Forbes, Kathy Smalloombe, Tonga MeGregor-Davis

Front Row ~ Shari Stevens, Efizabeth Bucklfey, Tammy Dare

This has been my second year of coaching and both times I have had a team of great
potential - a team of great kids and a team with SUPER TERRIFIC PARENTS! I have
thoroughly enjoyed coaching again this season for Devils.

Throughout the season we have had many rep. players. Tammy Dare, Elizabeth Buckley
and Melissa Johnson were in Brisbane Ul4A and Kathy Smallcombe, Georgie Kerr, Melanie
Wilson and Shari Stevens were in Brisbane Ul4B side. All of these girls played
exceptionally well and thoroughly deserved to wear the Brisbane uniform.

Not only did we have Brisbane players, but we went one step further when Tammy Dare
and Judy Forbes put on the Queensland uniform to play State Primary School Softball, A
superb effort from two 13 year old girls.

With Natalie Cook and Tonya McGregor-Davis in the team as well, we were a champion
team. Our rivals in the competition were Bears. They beat us twice 1-0 and we beat them :
once 1-0, so you can see the competition was tight. The girls won the most important :
game, the last fixture against Bears to become "Minor Premiers". ABSOLUTELY INCREDIBLE.

I am writing this report before our semis are played so you and I will have to wait
to see who wins.

While I have your attention, I would just like to thank Mr. Smallcombe, who once
again put up with my tantrums, forgetful mind and my cranky moods. {This was only when
ve had 9:30 games). Thanks also to Mr. Johnson who supplied us with orange juices after
egach match,

To my Mum and Dad, thank you for all the time and effort vou have put into the
team and for being there when they really needed SOMEONE!




148 TEAM REPORT

Premicrs

Back Row - (Coach)Paula Warner with Alexander, Brandi Eark, Tanie Martin,
Kirnsten Chapman, Adlleen Earl{Asst.Coach)

Middfe Row - Meredith Carnolf, Melanie Shubert, Mis. Carnoll{Manageress)

Front Row - Kim Andrew, Rowena Clancy, Tanya Poynting

Absent - Tanya Robinson

by The Dynamic Duo.

In the beginning, there was a coach... Paula was her name.

o Now Paula, being as smart as we all knew she could be, approached an unknown but
dll;gent, Aileen, to assist her with a group of girls who were Lo be known as Devils
Ul4B's. Little did we know, at that paint, what fun was ahead for us all!

The season was a successful one for all our players on the field and we feel that
was a result of our good relationship off the field. {Top effort by the bodgies). A
pool party at Aileen's place, which saw her almost bare all, with a little help
from her friends. Dinner, video night and sleep-over at Paula's - and all she bared
was her bra, with no help from anyone - countless Freddos and goodies during our
season together. '

We would like to take this opportunity to thank our supportive parents, our
scorer, Anne Morton and our Manageress, Merry's Mum. Also many thanks to all the girls
from the 14C's and 12A's; it's good to see the quality of players in our junior teams
when they can fit so well into any grade.

KIM ANDREW - bSeiko has had a good season, especially on the field, having an integral
rglg_ln most plays. She started at shortstop but ended up doing an admirable job
filling in as pitcher by the end of the season. Seiko wzs our most valuable player

and will be in representative line-ups in the not too distant futurc.

MEREDITH CARROLL - Merry has had a good season, this her second year of club softball.
Starting at third, we found her forte in the outfield, pulling off some spectacular
catches. Merry had a solid batting season often driving the ball through the infield.
Hope to see you next season.

KIRSTEN CHAPMAN - This is Kirsten's second year with the club and I'm glad to see
the improvement in her game. She was quite a reliable batter, not afraid to lay down
a bunt when called upon, coming into top form for finals. It's good to see Kirsten
starting to think softball.

ROWENA CLANCY - A very brave and hard working first base, who was dragged in to
pitch this season. Boy oh boy - she fired them in for the first three quarters of the
season, had a break and then rocketed them in during the finals. Row may have felt a
bit uncomfortable batting but, once on, was our finest base runner. Rowena receives
our most diligent award, Well done!

BRANDI EARL - Brandi had a good season with both bat and glove. She started in the
outfield, later proving to be an eager second base player. Brandi showed real
aggression in her batting and base running (with double steals) and takes our Best
Batter's award, managing to top the Stats. On ya Yetti!

TANIA MARTIN - Tania caught for us this season, doing a great job calling in all our
budding pitchers and, with her throwing, managing to get quite a few outs at second.
Tania's batting was sponsored by Snakes and Freddes, having the second highest batting
average, keeping Aileen and I broke. Another promising rep. player.

TANYA POYNTING ~ Star, as usual, had a good season {living up to her name) being one
of our most consistent players. Tanya did a great job at second as well as shortstop.
Star was our bunting expert and picked the most walks of the team. A future rep.
player. Good work,

TANYA ROBINSON - Red had a reliable season in the outfield with not too many balls
going past her. Tanya was another strong batter with the most RBI's, almost always
hitting to the outfield. Red's repertoire of jokes and science projects kept the whole
team in high spirits.

MELANIE SHUBERT - Mel played confidently in the outfield taking some good catches.
"Shubie Doo" had a great batting season, having her fair share of snakes and freddos,
and became our sliding expert (not afraid to take out the odd pair of legs). Melanie
managed to have a few jokes of her own to hand out to the team and she was a delight
to coach.




UNDER 14C TEAM REPORT

Premiers

Dimity Mulholland, Dayle Griffin,
Donna. Burley
Middle Row - Ambes Evans, Terndine Hull,
Ledigh Davie
Front Row - Jodd Hurfond, Cardssa Morse,
Jenndfer Butlex

Tnset - Tanla Smith

You would have to describe the Ul4C's as the team of improvers. A team of young
girls with the majority of them playing their first season of Club softball. At the
beginning of the season, the girls looked very raw however, with determination by
both players and coaches and a great desire to learn, they accredited themselves
admirably and went on to finish the season as minor premiers.

A team is made up of individuals, but unless they mould together as this team
has done, you will have a team of champions but not a champion team. Our team is
made up as follows:-

TgRINE HULL ~ PITCHER. An Under 12 Representative player from Cairns, she had not
pitched before this season and has done a great job for her team. Terine gives 100%
on the field and tries hard when batting.

TRACEY PATERSON - CATCHER. An aggressive player who has a good understanding of

the game. Tracey can play any position and is a strong batter. She has a future in
softball.,

AMBER EVANS - FIRST BASE, Amber has improved her tactics on the field and is going
to develop into a good all round softballer with her attitude as she listens and
carries out coach's instructions.

DONNA BURLEY ~ SECOND BASE. This is Donna's first year of playing softball. Since
Christmas, she has made some wonderful cuts and is acquiring a good understanding of
the game. Some improvement is needed with batting but that will come with confidence.

JODI HURFDRD - THIRD BASE. Jodi tries hard but still needs a bit more work. An
aggressive ball player who will go to any position and give it her best shot.

DAYL.E GRIFFIN - SHORTSTOP. Dayle started off a bit rusty but, as we progressed, she
has improved. A safe fielder with a strong throw but work is needed in the batting
department. '

Back Row - Susan Johnson|Coach), Tracey Paterson,

JENNY BUTLER - LEFTFIELD. Jenny is one person who has improved both fielding and
batting and works hard. A rocket at base-running, she can also switch hit which will
be an asset in higher grades of softball.

DIMITY MULHOLLAND ~ CENTREFIELD. Dimity needs a bit more work on fielding but she
tries hard. She has a good batting stance and has had some strong hits throughout
the season.

LEIGH DAVIE -~ RIGHTFIELD. A safe player who can take some good catches at training.

Leigh listens and tries her hardest and I think will be a strong player in Ul4's
next season.

CARISSA MORSE — QUTFIELD. Carissa is the youngest in the team and is doing quite
well for her age. The only person who uses two hands to catch a ball. Well done
Carissa, keep trying -~ you'll do okay.

TANIA SMITH - DUTFIELD. Tania has not been with our team long and has fitted in

well. A strong batter with a strong throw, she will go a long way in softhall if she
sticks to it.

I would like to thank all the supporters, especially the Mums and Dads; Mrs.
Mountney for doing great scoring; a Big Thank-you to Mrs. Billsborough, one of the
girl's mothers, for helping me out with coaching when I was playing and couldn't
make it, and to Sharon Mountney, for letting me use her kids when needed.

Coaching these girls has been an experience, especially when some have never
played before, hey Donna B.

T was shocked in a way when I was told my kids were The Top Team. I said "It's
got to be the Coach!" Ha.Ha! W e started off all right - ups and downs as usual -
and, as we progressed, "We" improved.

I'd just like to say - Thanks kids, you've been great.

Susan J.




UNDER 12A TEAM REPORT

Runners-Ulp

Back Row - Maxene Whittles{Scorer), Sharon Mountney{Coach), Donna Newton (Manageress),
‘ Amanda Newton, Leanne Mountney (Coach)
Middle Row - Nicofe Lamb, Natasha Robinson, Susan Fraser, Amanda Whittles
Front Row - Natalie Shubert, Katie Newton, Melissa Fraser, Baitt Martin,
‘ Jennigen Wilkins, Natalie Martin
Holding Bats - Susan 0Liphant

At the time of writing the 12A's are on top of the ladder after losing only two
games. This team has truly been a pleasure to coach, with the team filled with so
many talented, good-natured young girls. It seemed everyone was willing to have a go
at any position. Nicky managed to play shortstop, third base, pitcher and catcher -
all vital positions. With the combination of Susan Fraser to Jenny Wilkins at catcher,
our fielders didn't get as much work as other teams, but still everyone managed to
improve their fielding and they even managed a few double plays. There have been some
great efforts on the field and with the bat - we can only hope that everyone keeps
improving.

A big thanks to all the parents, especially for allowing their young daughters to
travel to Lismore vhere they all played so well, winning three of their four games.
A big thanks to the girls for giving their best this seasoan.

See you all next year,

Sharon and Leanne Mountney.

MELISSA FRASER ~ Melissa was our first base as well as our first batter. Melissa is
a talented player as she has displayed throughout the season, and is quite capable of
filling~-in in other positions if needed. Coping with the pressure of being lead-off
batter came easily to Melissa, who gave us a strong start as well as doing a great
Job on first.

SUSAN FRASER - Susan was our pitcher and this year and game after game, continued
to stun the opposition with her censistently fast accurate pitches. Susan has the
perfect attitude to the game and her talents are sure to take her far.

NICOLE LAMB -~ Certainly a live-wire on and off the field. This season I played her
shortstop where she could use her mobility on the field, as well as provide 'get-up-
and-go' which is vital to the infield. Nicole was also a leader in the batting stakes
and a good role model for the younger members. Good luck, kiddo!

BRITT MARTIN - What can I say? Anyone who has watched our games could tell you how
much Britt's game has improved this year. Britt was our dependable centrefield, always
willing and able to make a safe stop on the ground and make a play at a base. Britt
also took catches and managed to block the occasional wild throw to second base.
Britt's game has also picked up dramatically in the batting department. An all-round
good season, Britt. Keep it going!

KATIE NEWTON - Katie was our second base for most part of the season and was quite
capable of taking hard balls in the air and on the ground. This is Katie's first
season out of T-ball and, although Katie needs work on her batting, I am sure it will
improve just as her fielding has this year.

SUSAN OLIPHANT ~ At nine years old, Susan is the youngest and the smallest in the
team but, by no means, has the littlest impact on the opposition. Susan played second
and third base this year, succeeding with difficult plays by using her knowledge of
the game. Although Susie was K2'd in the first game, she was determined to succeed in
softball - by the end of the season, she was scoring outfield hits. Once again, an
excellent season Susan.

NATASHA ROBINSON - This is the third year I have had the pleasure of coaching
Natasha, and it seems cvery year her game goes up a higher level. Natasha, you have
a strong throw and you should never be afraid to use it because practice makes
perfect. Natasha has improved in her batting this season, successfully making the
fransition from T-ball to softball.

NATALIE SHUBERT -~ Natalie is a really determined little player who has made the
T-ball/12A transition successfully. We can rely on her to always do her best and work
to improve her skills. Natalie is capable of batting her way out of tight situations
especially when the team needs it. A pleasure to coach.

AMANDA WHITTLES -~ Amanda needs to relax more during the games so she can produce
her best. A reliable little outfielder and has ability in the box, she needs to apply
herself during training if she wishes to improve further in her game. Keep trying,
Amanda.

JENNIFER WILKINS -~ Jenny is one of the few girls left from last year's 12A's and
her experience as catcher was an important ingredient in our team. She was an
aggressive catcher, quick off the mark, and in her occasional games as shortstop,
very successful. Jenny was also one of our biggest batters. Good luck in the 14's
next year, Jen.

NATALIE MARTIN -~ Although Natalie was still eligible for T-ball, she played with
the Ul2's and did so very well. Natalie is a very agile player on the field and from
her position of rightfield, made many catches and outs at first base. Natalie's base-
running and batting have also improved this year. Always a pleasure to coach - keep
smiling, Natalie!

AMANDA NEWTON -~ Ampanda never failed to do any job asked of her. She's a very
competent outfielder as well as a great first base. More confidence is needed in your
game Amanda, if you wish to continue producing good games. A hard hitter of the ball
who could go far,




T BALL TEAM REPORT

Back Row - Sharyn Penney{Manageress), Janet HALE(Scorer)

Middle Row - Jodie Weaver, Christie Andrew, Freya Lees, Megan Krosch, Rachel Vernow,
Jo-Ann Fiedd ‘

Front Row - Donna PenneylCoach), Niomi Brooker, Melifa Perny, Nicole Brooker, Jenmnifer
Barnes, Debbie Field, Tracey GilLindern{Asst. Coach)

I have immensely enjoyed my first year of coaching and regret I have to miss the
best part of most trainings in the New Year due to my job, but Tracey and Sharyn
helped a lot in that department.

The season started with "Mum" Paterson coming to me and saying "Would you like to
coach T Ball", so I said "yeah", willing to take on new experiences - but I wasn't to
know what I had let myself in for.

I was coach, scorer, manageress, etc, all rolled into one, for it was me and no-one
else with eleven threatening T-ballers, but somehow (I'm not quite sure how) I
weathered the storm and by the first game had a scorer-come-assistant coach in the
form of Janet Hill and a manageress-come-assistant ecoach in the form of my sister,
Sharyn and an assistant coach in the form of Tracey Gillinder. Alien Life Forms YES!,
but none the less [ persevered.

Now! Through all this mess we have managed to pull together to become a team. We
might not have won a terrible amount of games, but we have had FUN!!

Thanks to "ROBBIE" Gillinder for her generous helping hands in the form of scoring,
when Janet was absent, taking the kit bag and umpirings from me, when I looked about
to drop. LUV YA ROBBIE!!!

Also to Janet "WHIZZER", for her scoring experience (we think, for it really was
guite an experience to read her scoring) and for the help at games, it was very much
appreciated. Lots of love WHIZZER!!!

To my sister SHaryn "SHAZZA" (love ya lots KIDDO) - without whose help T would have

been tearing my hair out and close to suicide. It's very much appreciated and welcomed.

And last but not least Tracey "TRACE", who kept the kids in line when I could have
gleefully strangled a few; took over when I was needed elsewhere and got the batters

going on first base. I couldn't have got anywhere without you. It was much appreciated.

And to anyone, who has helped and encouraged the kids and myself throughout the
season, and to those parents who tirelessly turned up to training and the games, a
most heartfelt thankyoutt!!!

To the girls, I'd just like to say thankyou for a most enjoyable season. I hope
you've learnt a lot, because I know I have. I've had fun-and I hope you have too. You
are all triffic kids and have improved out of sight from the start of the season.
KEEP UP THE GOOD WORK and hope to see you at DEVILS next season.

- Lots of Love,
Donna. xoxox

CHRISTIL ANDREW - FIRST BASE. Christie backed up by Freya was our No.l home run hitter
and could be relied on for one or two each game. If Christie works a little on her
fielding, she will become a great player and could well be in a Rep. side if she uses
the natural potential that she has. No one could ignore her for long with her attitude
towards the game.  KEEP UP THE FANTASTIC WORK CHRISTIE,

YOU'LL GO PLACES!!

JENNIFER BARNES - OUTFIELD/THIRD BASE. Jen is one of our outfielders and occasionally
third base when the need called for it. Not many get through her and, if they do, she
chases them down. The future will see Jen improve a great deal to become an intelligent
player and play a useful part in any team. GO GET 'EM JEN!1

NICOLE BROOKER - OUTFIELD/UTILITY. Nicole has the potential to become a good player
if only she put in the effort. Her batting and fielding will improve with experience as
she gets older. Don't give up though.  KEEP ON TRYIN' BEATNIKI!

NIOMI BROOKER - SECOND BASE/CATCHER/UTILITY. Niomi started with little experience but
has shown a natural ability and understanding of the game. Her strong fielding and good
batting with a little work, will stand her in good stead when she joins the league of
softballers next season. WELL DONE NIOMI!!

JO-ANN FIELD - OUTFIELD/UTILITY. Jo-Ann was the most timid player, but she is slowly
being cured. More work is needed though to become a better player, as I think the
potential is there. More running practice is needed too to become faster. Fielding

and batting will improve with experience, but more effort is needed to realise this.
COME ON SPEEDY!!

MEGAN KROSCH - QUTFIELD/UTILITY. Along with Jen, Megan is one of our outfielders and
a good one at that. She tries hard and will stop anything she can lay a glove on. Her
batting and fielding would improve in leaps and bounds if only she wouldn't be so
timid, but I'm sure she'll grow out of that very quickly.

KEEP GOING MEGAN YOU'LL GET THERE!!

FREYA LEES - PITCHER. Freya was one of our constant home run hitters with a least
one a game. Add to this her good fielding work and you have a player with a lot of
potential. With a little more enthusiasm and effort, she will be a player to watch
for in the future.  GREAT WORK FREYA!!

MELITA PERRY - SHORTSTOP. Melita started the season with little experience but a lot
of enthusiasm for the game and has progressed to become a proficient fielder. Just a

little more agility is needed with the bat to make her into a good all round player,

which I think will come as she moves through the ranks to become a senior player.

ON YA MELITAI!

RACHEL YERNON - THIRD BASE, Rachel is another of our most consistent players, batting
and fielding well each game. She would also have to be the most enthusiastic in the
team always around the park whether at her own game or her sister's. In the years to
come Rachel will be a great asset to any team and will do herself proud on or off the

diamond. GOOD LLUCK RACHEL 1!

JODIE WEAVER - CATCHER/SECOND BASE. Jodie was one of our tipiest players, but that
didn't stop her. This kid has got a big heart and that's what counts. She might not be
our home run hitter, hitting her first home run in two seasons (well done!) or an
outstanding fielder, but she has the consistency in play that every good team needs.
As she grows (we hope), she will become a real asset to any team she plays in.
GOOD LUCK FANGIO!! and if I ever see that blue & red uniform again well "BLEP"

- (I can't say it in a Club Magazine)



JUNIDOR REGISTRAR'S REPORT

As this is my first season in this position, I would sincerely like to thank
Margaret Mountney for showing me the "ropes". Also many thanks to Viv MacCarthy,
Anne Morton, Maxene Whittles, Janet Hill, Fay Fraser and Robyn Gillinder far

DEVILS SOFTBALL CLUB

MANAGEMENT

- 1987/88 SEASON

making my job easier by their guality of scoring. PATRON KEN GADDES SNR.
.tghég seasog, wz fielded 5 Junior teams in the Brisbane Softball Competition PRESIDENT NOEL NEWTON 9
wi registered players. 1 feel a credit to our strength in junior teams with
all teams making the Grand Finals, 12A's being First Round Leaders and T-ballers SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT BRIAN MOUNTNEY 10
doing an admirable job throughout the season. JUNIDR VICE PRESIDENT CRAIG PATERSON é
Once again, thanks to the scorers for your assistance and I hope to see you HONDRARY SECRETARY DIANE PATERSON 10
all next season.
Paul HONORARY TREASURER MARGARET MOUNTNEY 10
uta.
FQUIPMENT OFFICER TOM MURPHY
UNIFORM OFFICER JAN BUCKLEY
CLUB RECORDER -~ JUNIOR PAULA WARNER
SENIOR REGISTRAR'S REPORT SENIOR VIV MacCARTHY
SOCIAL CONVENOR MAXENE WHITTLES 9
. , COMMITTEE MEMBERS MARIA KOSENKD 3
This year the Club fielded é dayball and 1 nightball team. Four of these teams
made the semi-finals with three being minor Premiers KEITH MOORE 7
RON CLANCY 7
This year the Club fielded 6 Dayball and 1 Nightball teams with 63 registered LIFE MEMBERS ELAINE ROBINSON
players. Four of these teams made the Semi-Finals with three being Minor Premiers. SANDRA FORD
Heapg of thanks ﬁo Margaret Mountney - Fay Fraser - Lyn Mellish -~ Anne Morton -
Del Carbis - Robyn Gillinder and anyone else who chipped in and helped during the - ISABEL TEGNER
geason. SHIRLEY POLLOCK
Thanks to the 14A and Bl for a great season scoring, i ROBYN GADDES
See you all next season. ,
Viv. ' 3 The Club would like to thank the Committee and Association Delegates

for the many hours of work they have put in this season. A total of 9
Management Meetings and 1 Special Meeting were held and the attendances
are noted above.

Management is always looking for new faces and different ideas, so please
attend the

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING on TUESDAY, 26TH APRIL, 1988
from 7.15 p.m. at Kedron Sporting Club
ALL WELCOME.

unior SPOT’I’.S Acﬂfevement’ Awqrds

NGy
JACKS
N4

Devils Softball Club expreses SINCERE THANKS to Kedron Football Club and Kedron Sporting
Club for the use of the playing fields, grounds, lights each Monday, and their facilities
for Management Meetings and Social Functions. To their Executive, our Special Thanks for
your continued support.

SINCERE THANKS TO THE MANAGEMENT QOF HUNGRY JACK'S,
KEDRON, FOR THEIR GENERCSITY IN PROVIDING THEGE
AWARDS THROUGHOUT THE SEASON.

Your assistance and co-operation has been a real asset this season for a successful
DEVILS SOFTBALL CLUB ﬂ




PLAYER OF THE FUTURE

ELTZABETH BUCKLEY

Llizabeth has been with the Club since 81/82. At the ripe old age of seven,
she began her softball career as a short stop under the guidance of coach, Joanne

Greenwood.

A compact little bundle of dynamite, she has progressed through the ranks in
varying playing positions in the footsteps of older sister, Laura, until this

season where we find her with Carrie MacCarthy in the Under 14As.

A strong and experienced utility player, she is no stranger to Brisbane and

Schoolgirls Representative Sides and has quite often played above her years.

With such a supportive family, we are sure Elizabeth will go a long way.

PLAYER OF THE SEASON

SHELLEY PAYNE

Shelley started her softball career with Devils in 83/84 as a member of the
Reserve Grade Nightball Team, "Sun Devils". She was, at that stage, a Redlands plavyer
on permit to us but, the next year, sought clearance to the Brisbane Assocciation to
play A2 in the Dayball Competition and also join the Reserve Grade Premiership-Winning
Nightball Team.

Despite some emotional cost from the move, her game went from strength to strength.
I can remember a "saddle-sore" Shelley at training after the Australian Under 16

Championships, where she pitched five games in a little over 24 hours.

After spearheading the A2 to Premiership Wins in both day and night competitions
in 85/B6, she climbed another rung to share pitching duties with Marie Machen during

86/87 and has been a driving force behind the A Grade's Final appearance this season.

With figures the Registrars could hardly believe, she has won the Committee's
unanimous vote as Devils' PLAYER OF THE SEASON.



JUNTOR CLUB GIRL

TRACEY GILLINDER

SENIOR CLUB GIRL

ANNE MORTON

Fach season the recipient of this award is the girl who gives a little extra
of herself for the betterment of her Club. This year is no exception. Tracey
Gillinder can always be seen doing her share of canteen duty, umpiring and is always
present at any fund-raising event for her Club - even starring as one of Santa's
helpers at our Pool Party. Her talents also extend to the odd bit of baby-sitting

around the Park (ask Alexander).

As well as playing for the Under 16's and helping Mum with the weekly Newsletter,
Tracey has taken on the added task of Assistant Coach to the T-Ballers. That's

probably enough to fit in for one season, Tracey!

Our heartiest congratulations - well done!

Devils Softball Club

Anre joined the Club in 84/85 but had a "Baptism of Fire", being one of the
Terrible Trio who were our Social Committee. A quiet and unassuming person, she
has helped with varying catering duties, specding many long hours preparing "hic"

salads, dips, pies ete, for Club functions.

Pies - the very word conjures up visions of piles of boxes under the Clayfield
cohabitat and engenders grave head shaking. Disco, Pig-on-the-Spit and Water Slide

meet with similar reaction.

To diversify her talents in '87, she decided to test her pencilling skills by
scoring for the Men's B2 team under the watchful eye of Marg. Mountney. She has
followed that up this season by taking on Paula's 148's and husband Jeff's B3s,

when she wasn't playing herself.

Many thanks, Anne, on behalf of all Club Members and Committee People for

your efforts to date.



CLUB PERSON OF THE YEAR

ROBYN GILLINDER

TEAM OF THE YEAR

UNDER 174

Robyn Gillinder has been with the Club for B years now and has been an active
member of Devils since she talked her way in, in 1980. Coaching, scoring for seven
years, the Club Secretary for twe years, Junior Vice-President for one and having

an integral role with B.5.A. on Devil's behalf for this last season.

Rob can always be found at the Park, normally from sunrise and is there for the
twilight game. Selling food and drinks in the Canteen, raffle tickets for B.S5.A.,
taking messages to and from diamonds, and general dogs-body. All this with a smile

and lots and lots of talking.

Rob has been in charge of our annual Carnival since 1984 and did an admirable

job again this season, this being the major money-earner for the Club.

As well as being Super Woman, Rob is also a mother, wife and Red Cross volunteer

and her leisure time at home is spent running of f Newsletters for the Club. Definitely
a well~deserved CLUB PERSON OF THE YEAR and the only one who can talk under wet cement.

Under 12's again eh? Do they think they have a monopoly on the Batting Trophy?

Sharon and lLeanne Mountney, as this year's winning coaches, would like to think
50. Maybe we'll have to ban the use of green pencils by all scorers in the Under 12
Division.

Seriously folks, it's great to see these kids hitting so well, especially having
to face a pitched ball for the first time. The co~ordination needed to accomplish

thig task being so different from the use of the tee in T-Ball.

With a Batting Average of .447, their cleosest rival was the Under 14A on .405

~ a credit to these girls considering the standard of their comp.

Once again, congratulations to the Team Members and their Coaches.




Most
Most

Most

Most
Most
Best

Best
Most

Full

TEAM TROPHY

{DONATED BY MR. & MRS. POLLOCK)

Improved

VYaluable Team
Player

Consistent

Valuable
Consistent

Team Player

Team Girl
Improved
Valuable

Effort

Consistency

Most

Impraved

Valuable
Consistent
Team Person

1978 Cl

1979 U148
1980 U128
1981 Cl1

1982 UleéB
1983 B3

1984 U12ZA
1985 Ul2A
1986 U1ZA
1987 U128
1988 U12A

TROPHY WINNERS

1987/88

Al

Batting Trophy
Fielding Trophy
Most Valuable
Most RBI's-13

Allison Waters

Susan Johnson
Sharon Mountney

Julie Bown
Tracey Wyatt
Viecki Gannon

Janet Hill
Bronwyn Moore
Sue Hawley

Cara Jones
Alison Kelly
Vanessa Mattes

Susan Payne
Tracey Gillinder
Danielle Schwyn

Shelley Payne
Stephanie Gill
Maria Kosenko
Leanne Mountney

Moalt Valuable
Most Consistent
Most Improved

Most Valuable
Best Batter
Most Diligent

Most Improved
Most Valuable
Most Consistent

Begt & Fairest
Most Versatile
Most Valuable

T BALL

Most Consistent

Most Improved

Best Team
Player

. 389
441
501
.392
.396
465
442
L4421
447

Elizabeth Buckley
Natalie Cook
Kathy Smallcombe

Kim Andrew
Brandi Earl
Rowena Clancy

Donna Burley
TJerine Hull
Tracey Paterson

Jennifer Wilkins
Nicole Lamb
Sysan fFraser

Jodie Weaver
Melita Perry

Rachel Vernon

1987/88 PRESENTATION NIGHT

26TH _MARCH,

1988

PLAYER OF THE SEASON
(DONATED BY MR. & MRS. WEBB)

PLAYER OF THE FUTURE
(DONATED BY MR. ROONEY)

JUNIOR CLUB GIRL
(DONATED BY MRS. CLARK)

SENIOR CLUB GIRL
(DONATED BY MRS. TEGNER)

CLUB PERSON OF THE VEAR
(DONATED BY MURRAY GALE)

1979
1980
1981
1982
1983
1984
1985
1986
1987
1988

1977
1978
1979
1980
1981
1982
1983
1984
1985
1986
1987
1988

1979
1980
1981
1982
1983
1984
1985
1986
1987
1988

1979
1980
1981
1982
1983
1984
1985
1986
1987
1988

1982
1983
1984
1985
1986
1987
1588

DIANE LOWRY
CARCLINE GRICE
JOYCE LESTER
PATRICE WEBB
SUE KNIGHT
LEIGH GLEADHILL
KRISSY DICKMAN
MARIE MACHEN
STEPHANIE GILL
SHELLEY PAYNE

HEATHER SYMINGTON
CAROLINE GRICE
PATRICE WEBB
MELINDA SHORTEN
KAREN MOORE

TONI SMITH

SHARON CUNNINGTON
ALLISON TALBOT
SHELLEY PAYNE
CARRIE MacCARTHY
LEANNE MOUNTNEY
ELIZABETH BUCKLEY

JENNY CLARK
KATRINA WEBB
SHARON CUNNINGTON
JODIE GADDES
LEIGH MacCARTHY
LAUREN GADDES
CARRIE MacCARTHY
LEANNE MOUNTNEY
JANET HILL

TRACEY GILLINDER

PATTI WALKER

DEBBIE McCOLM
JOANNE GREENWOOD
LESLEIGH GU#MM
SANDRA SALE

SANDRA FORD

SYLVIA VAN DER VALK
JANETTE SMITH
SHARON MOUNTNEY
ANNE MORTON

ROBYN GADDES
MARILYN GUMHM
DUDLEY GALE

KEN GADDES SNR.
BARRY GLEADHILL
PAULA WARNER
ROBYN GILLINDER



A PRESIDENTIAL PECK
FOR SANTA

DAWN AND HER
OTHER LITTLE
DEVILS

Al - 1987/1988.

NAME AT BAT | HITS RUNS | SAC BB | RBI SB K2 ﬁ_ FLYS | PO | ASS. | ERR. :‘v‘g: m
SHELLEY PAYNE 41 15 9 1 4 5 366 6 7 16 1 958 [ 15
LEANNE MOUNTNEY 45 11 & 5 2 13 7 |.244 | 15 |[150 11 5 |.970 | 18
JO HOPKINS-LAMB 52 1 11 3 6 2 8 ,212 | 31 36 11 8 .855 | 18
KERRYN HARRY 49 10 13 1 3 3 |.204 5 15 44 10 |.855 | 17
STEPHANIE GILL 59 12 7 1 3 1 4 4 .203 | 16 41 43 1 .988 | 18
KIRSTEN WORTEL 30 6 4 2 2 3 3 |.200 4 8 15 7 |.781 | 11
MARIA KOSENKO 43 8 5 4 6 7 1 T 186 5 35 13 2 |.960 | 18
CARRIE MacCARTHY 45 7 4 3 4 5 2 6 156 7 7 18 5] 833 | 18
SELINA RAITERI 41 6 8 7 2 4 3 |.146 | 12 17 7 1 960 | 15

405 86 56 22 | 26 46 12 | a1 |.212 101 |316 | 180 40 825
OTHERS 37 4 3 3 2 2 7 | .108 7 8 1 1 900
442 90 59 25 28 48 12| 48 | .204 [ 108 | 324 |181 41 | .925

A2 - 1987/1988.

NAME AT BAT | HITS RNS | sac | BB | RBI s | ke |B |Fws | ro | aAss. | ERR e i
SUSAN JOHNSON 31 10 7 1 1 4 1 3 323 6 6 |14 8 714 | 11
SHARON MOUNTNEY 32 9 1 4 7 5 |.281 | 16 21 4 5 |.833 | 12
ALISON WATERS 20 5 3 1 6 2 1 |.250 3 65 1 5 |.930 [ 12
JODIE GADDES 26 6 2 1 a 1 5 |@em | ad 21 6 3 |.900 9
MICHELLE MURPHY 19 4 5 1 1 4 |.Jzax 2 16 |11 2 |.931 | 10
TRACEY THOMPSON 15 3 2 1] 2 |.200 2 4 6 11000 9
LEAH MELLISH 22 4 4 2 4 1 2 |.182 | 15 16 2 2 |.900 | 11
KELLIE ’l‘IHOMPSON 32 4 5 1 1 2 4 |.125 7 16 |17 16 |.e73.] 12
LAREN GADDES 25 3 4 4 3 4 |.120 1 6 |28 3 |.Jelo.| 12
PAULA WARNER 27 3 5 1 8 111 | 13 alf 4 g | 4913/ 18

249 51 38 5 27 23 3 36 | .205 | 76 |188 |93 46 | .859
OTHERS 9 5 3 3 4 | .556 4 5 al 2 |. 750
258 56 41 5 27 26 3 40 | .217 | 80 |193 |94 + |.887

Bl - 1987/1988.

NAME AT BAT | HITS RUNS | sac | BB | RBI s |k [B | Fvs | po |ass. | ERR. e [
JULIE BOWN 28 15 12 4 9 2 .536 | 22 22 2 .1000 9
TRACEY WYATT 33 14 11 7 11 i 1 | .424 4 20 8 4 | .875] 13
VICKI GANNON 35 14 16 6 12 2 . 400 9 50 4 6 200 | 12
THERESE KELLY 18 19 17 2 7 9 .396 | 19 26 31 5 | .919| 14
KERRI GORMAN 48 19 14 1 2 5 3 2 | .396 7 8 6 5 | .737| 14
DONNA PENNEY 45 16 16 6 16 4 4 | .356| 10 35 18 12 | .815| 14
SHEILA GRALTON 45 15 10 2 A il 3 333 | 12 14 29 11 | .796 | 14
ANNE MORTON 31 9 11 1 7 10 4 1 |.290]| ,2 20 9 4 | .879| 13
SUE HARRIS 47 i) 11 1 5 13 1 .255 7 36 3 2 | .951| 14
JILL ATKINS 34 7 8 5 8 32 7 | .206| 13 13 2 5 | .750| 13

394 | 140 126 % 46 | 102 29 18 355 | 105 | 244 | 112 54 868
OTHERS 13 2 2 .154 g ) 5 1 875
407 | 142 126 a 46 | 104 29 18 | .349| 107 | 246 | 117 55 | .868




5

B3 - 1987/1988.

N avpar| wirs (B0 hs (sac | s (mer | s | K | B | gys | po [ ass. | me. | D joes
SUE HAWLEY 3t 18 2 17 4 20 3 .581 2 9 23 11 .744 | 12
JANET HILL 23 14 2 A7 2 15 1 1 .424 6 44 6 5 .909 | 12
BRONWYN MOORE 33 14 18 1 7 9 .424 2 26 | 14 12 |.769 | 12
VICKY JONES 21 8 11 5 | 10 4 1 |.381 1 2 3 4 |.s556 | 11
SHARYN PENNEY 27 10 11 4 9 5 370 | 3 12 6 4 | .s18| 10
DEBBIE WATT 22 7 8 5 1 318 | 2 2 3 1 |.833 7
MAXENE WHITTLES 31 9 12 1 7 6 4 2 |.200]| 2 2 1 1 |.750 | 12
LYN CROWE 12 3 6 3 3 .250 3 3 1 | .857 4
KRISTEN MORGAN 24 5 10 7 5 f 1 | .208 5 9 7 4 | .800 | 11

234 88 4 |110 2 39 | 82 | 19 5 |.376| 23 |109 66 43 | .803
OTHERS 43 14 1 19 9 | 14 4 1 326 7 36 18 10 | .844
277 | 102 5 | 129 2 48 96 | 23 6 368 | 30 [145 84 53 | .812

UNDER 16A - 1987/1988.

NAME ar Bar | wrrs [0 | s [sac | B (R | s | Mg, | Fvs | Po | mss. | Emm. o
NARELLE SHARROCK 37 18 3 21 1 9 | 28 6 1 |.486 | 4 13 13 2 |.929 | 14
CARA JONES 41 18 1 33 1 16 18 5 1 |.439 2 53 13 9 |.880| 15
DANIELLA LAMB 27 11 26 2 20 16 6 1 |.407 9 | 25 13 6 |.864 | 15
MELANTE JONES 40 16 27 1 15 15 9 400 | 12 12 18 L1000 | 15
ALISON KELLY 40 16 25 1 7 6 8 .400 | 13 20 18 7 |.844 | 14
KATRINA CARBIS 26 10 14 2 8 19 3 |.38s 4 5 5 1 |.909 | 11
CAROLYN GYTE 39 14 18 7 7 3 3 |.359 3 46 1 6 |.887 | 15
VANESSA MATTES 36 11 3 13 3 11 20 3 5 | .306 | 10 12 7 5 |.792| 15
KIRSTY MATTES 31 9 16 g 8 9 5 | .290 6 7 6 1 |.920| 15
CHEYENNE PHILLIPS 20 5 7 6 2 3 | .250 1 1 +1000 9

337 | 128 7 |200 | 13 | 107 140 | 40 | 22 | .380| 64 | 194 94 37 | .s888
OTHERS 7 2 7 1 4 3 2 .286
344 | 130 7 | 207 14 | 111 | 143 42 | 22 | .378| 64 | 194 94 37 | .88%
UNDER 16B - 1987/1988.

NRE ar par| wors (MO | Runs | sac | BB | ReI 8 | k@ | B | Fys | o [ass. | ERe. | mD- |SES
SUSAN PAYNE 32 16 1 29 1 7 | 19 4 .500 6 | 15 19 1| .971| 12
TRACEY GILLINDER 35 15 1 22 9 | 12 4 .429 5 | 14 11 4 | .862| 13
STEPHANIE WALKER 8 3 8 5 3 .375 2 2 .1000 4
NICOLE JOHNSTON 14 5 13 1 12 i 1 3 | .a57 30 1 2 | .939 9
SHERTDAN GRALTON 26 9 17 13 8 3; .346 7 | 12 12 2 | .923| 13
KIM EVANS 25 8 16 1 14 6 1 5 | .320 4 | 21 o | 13 | .698| 14
DANNI SCHWYN 30 10 3 16 6 | 14 3 2 | .300 i | =i 5 3 | .897| 12
MELYNDA' PATERSON 27 7 15 1 12 | 12 1 2 | .259 2 | 21 7 3 | .903| 13
RENEE JOHNSTON 17 4 /il 14 7 2 | .235 1 1 1 3 | .400| 12
NICOLE TINNEY 33 5 4 4 4 1 10 | .152 2 14
SHARYNN QUINN 6 5 4 1 1 4

253 82 5 | 156 | 4 | 100 | 87 17 24 | .324| 29 [137 67 33 861
OTHERS 13 6 1 10 8 | 11 1 1| .462 4 | 10 3 3 | .813
266 88 | 6 | 166 | 4 | 108 | o8 18 25 | .331| a3 |147 70 36 | .858

UNDER 14A - 1987/1988.

NAME v par | mors P00 | R | sac | BB | RED s8 | Kk | ot | F¥s | Po | Ass. | Er. | - pmm?m

KATHY SMALLCOMBE 35 14 18 5 |13 8 4 | 400 1 4 12 2 | .888| 14
ELIZABETH BUCKLEY | 42 16 21 3 8 9 .380| 2 | 18 16 .1000 | 14
JUDITH FORBES 40 | 15 1 24 2 6 9 2 | .375 1 | 16 5 2 | .o13| 13
MELANIE WILSON 40 | 13 19 1 3 |12 4 3 | .325| 4 |11 9 .1000 | 14
NATALIE COOK 39 | 19 5 22 1 6 | 21 10 3 | .487] 2 | 70 19 1| .e88| 15
TAMMIE DARE 32 13 13 2 2 9 5 3 | .408| 2 7 8 6 | .714| 13
SHARI STEVENS 30 | 10 15 3 7 4 2 | .333 1 5 3 | .e66| 15
GEORGIE KERR 37 13 15 4 8 1 4 | .351| 4 | 58 4 3 | .953| 15
TONYA MzcGREGOR-DAVIS | 35 9 15 3 7 1 4 | .257 3| 3 2 .1000| 14
MELISA JOHNSON 33 13 20 5 | 12 9 1| .393] 2 2 .1000| 14

383 | 135 6 | 182 4 | 36 [103 60 | 26 | .371] 21 [190 80 17 | .940
OTHERS 5 1 2 1 1 .200

268 | 136 6 | 184 4 37 104 60 26 | .39, 21 |190 80 17 | .940

UNDER 14B - 1987/1988.

NAME ar par | mrs [N | RN | sac | BB | R s | K ﬁ. FLYS | PO | ASS. | ERR. :‘v‘;: gt
KIM ANDREW 34 15 19 8 | 16 6 .441 6 | 13 17 9 |.769 | 14
MERRIDITH CARROL 23 5 1 17 1 11 8 6 2 |.217| s 6 i 4 764 | 14
KIRSTEN CHAPMAN 25 7 17 1 11 7 7 4 280 | 3 43 1000 | 12
ROWENA CLANCY 34 | 11 20 11 5 5 9 |.323| 6 8 16 4 |.857 | 14
BRANDY EARL 32 | 15 1 15 2 7 5 11 1 |.468 5 18 4 8 |.733 | 14
TANTA MARTIN 33 | 15 2 19 7 15 4 3 | .454 3 23 14 9 |.804 | 13
TANYA POYNTING 20 | 11 20 1 14 5 4 3 |.379| 9 | 15 8 8 |.741 | 14
TANYA ROBINSON 24 8 1 14 1 3 17 7 .333 | 3 5 4 5 |.e42 | 11
MELANTE SHUBERT 23 9 1 14 5 12 3 3 |.391| 2 2 4 333 | 12

257 96 6 | 155 6 | 7 o | 53 25 | .373 | 42 | 133 70 | 51 | .799
OTHERS 14 4 6 5 3 3 1 3 9 2 2
271 | 100 6 | 161 6 | 8 & 56 | 26 |.369| 45 |142 72 .| 53 801
UNDER 14C - 1987/1988,

NAME ar par | mrrs TOC | muns [sac | BB | RaT | s | K | Fxs | o | ass. | Emr . |
DONNA BURLEY 24 2 12 9 7 1 |.o83 | 7 14 22 5 |.s878 | 13
JENNIFER BUTLER 27 13 16 8 8 6 2 |.a81 | 2 2 3 2 |.714 | 13
LEIGH DAVIE 24 12 12 1 4 6 1 1 |.s00| 2 2 4 10 |Es7 | 43
AMBER EVANS 22 7 1 13 6 7 5 5 |.s18| 2 45 2 5 |.903| 13
DALE GRIFFIN 17 4 15 11 6 2 4 235 | 4 9 4 4 |.764 | 12
TERINE HILL 22 9 17 2 10 14 7 .400 | 3 4 16 1000 | 12
DIMITY MULHOLLAND | 13 4 13 12 2 7 1 |.307 | 1 1 1 |.500 | 11
CARISSA MORSE 11 1 2 2 1 2 2 | .090 7
TRACEY PATERSON 20 | 11 1 15 3 15 4 2 |.ath| a4 32 8 4 |.s09| 13
JODI HURFORD 21 5 14 12 8 3 1 | .238 ] 1 7 3 3 |.769 | 12

210 68 2 129 3 77 74 37 19 .323 26 116 62 25 . 876
OTHERS i 4 4 2 571
217 72 2 | 133 3 79 | 74 | 37 19 | .331| 26 | ile 62 25 | .878




UNDER 124 - 1987/1988.

NAME ar par| TS [t | RONS | sAC BB | RBI s | ke |0 |mys | ro | Ass. | ERR. e )
SUSAN FRASER 31 | 17 18 3 8 2 3 |.s48 | 3 4 | 13 2 |.soa | 12
MELISSA FRASER 24 8 1| 20 1| 17 9 | 10 6 [.333 | 1 | s3 1 6 |.850 | 13
NICOLE LAMB 20 | 21 3 | 23 3 | 17 9 2 |.72a | 2 | 10 5 4 |.789 | 12
NATALIE MARTIN 14 5 9 8 3 3 1 |.as7 3 1 |.750 | 13
BRITT MARTIN 30 | 11 2 | 15 7 | 18 2 1 |.366 | 1 5 1 1 |.857 | 14
AMANDA NEWTON 15 4 13 14 2 3 a |.268 9 3 1 |.923 | 14
KATIE NEWION 13 2 10 12 1 4 6 |.153 | 2 4 5 3 |.750 | 13
SUSAN OLIPHANT 25 | 18 1 | 20 9 g8 | 11 4 |.640 | 3 7 4 5 |.e87 | 14
NATASHA ROBINSON 14 4 14 15 5 6 5 |.285 | 4 | 13 1 2 |.875 | 14
NATALIE SHUBERT 10 3 8 8 5 3 4 |.300 10
AMANDA WHITTLES 15 5 3 1 6 1 3 [.uEse | 1 1000 | 9
JENNIFER WILKINS 26 | 14 3 | 22 8 | 18 9 1 |.538| 5 | a7 | 12 | 13 |[.s19| 12

246 | 110 | 10 | 175 1 [1o5 | 98 7 |40 |.4a7 | 22 |133 | 48 | 38 |.s26
OTHERS 3 1 1 1 2 1 1000
249 | 110 | 10 | 176 1 | 106 | 99 a2 | .441 | 22 |133 | 49 | 38 |.827




